The Four Way Test

Is it the TRUTH?

Is it FAIR to all concerned?

Will it build GOODWILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?

Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned?

Club Leaders



Robert D. Hulshouser President



Brad Marx President-Elect



Robert D Frizell iPast President

Gregory E. Bruce Secretary



Jay Larsen Treasurer



Jim W. Paxton Bulletin Editor,Club Director



David Joseph Jochman Club Director



Michael Soden
Club Director, Club
Executive Secretary



Darcy A. Dougherty Club Director



Larry E. Skaggs Club Director



Debbie Mitsch Membership Chair,Vice President



Christine L. Smith Club Director, Youth Service Chair



Green Valley Rotary Newsletter

A 100% Paul Harris Club

GreenValleyRotary.org/ Volume 23

Rotary Club Green Valley Program for August 4, 2016

Speaker: Dr. Carrie Buck

Program: Is School Choice the Right Choice?

Carrie Buck is the Executive Director of Pinecrest Academy of Nevada. Dr. Buck will present a porgram on Thursday describing Charter Schools. She plans to explain what sets Charter Schools apart from other schools, how Charter Schools get chartered, and she will describe the learning excellence that Pinecrest Academy provides.

Scribes

08-04-16: Robin Mundell
08-11-16: Debbie Mitsch
08-18-16: Stephen Tucker

Rotary Recap: July 28, 2016 By: Jim Paxton

Rotary Club of Green Valley (RCGV) President Bob Hulshouser called the regular Thursday morning meeting to order following a time for social interaction and the Wildhorse breakfast buffet. After the Pledge-of-Allegiance, Pres. Bob read a philosophical quote, as is his custom; this week from the Dalai Lama.

Next, Pres. Bob launched Club announcements. He thanked Terry Perkins for volunteering to organize the greeting desk. A signup sheet was passed around the meeting. Coming up September 12, will be the SOL awards for fire and police first- responders. RCGV customarily has a good Club turnout to honor local heroes. The District Governor, Lou DeSylva will be visiting RCGV October 6th. We were informed that Bob Dworkin is receiving positive support for the bicycle race and fund raiser that he is working on for October.

Finally, we were updated on the 16 year old Thailand exchange student whom we are expecting in August. It appears that she will be hosted by Delinda Crampton's family for a 10 month stay. Delinda lives within the Coronado High School boundaries, so plans are for our exchange student to attend Coronado High School.

Past District Governor Larry Skaggs kicked off the first of his Rotary

Birthdays



Mike Peterson August 04



Darcy A. Dougherty August 21

Roberta E Mundell August 21

Wedding Anniversaries



g Anniversaries
Ted E Durant
Aug 19
Michael Soden
Aug 23



Jay Larsen Aug 25

Events August 2016

08/04 - Carrie Buck; Is school choice the right choice? 08/11 - Jerald Burkin Office of FBI; white collar crime and fraud 08/18 - Craft Talk Roberta Mundell, Mark Roy 08/25 - JIm Frey presents: Coach Menzies

September 2016

09/01 - Bailey Hinz presents: Synapse music therapy, new direction. Rotary Club Green Valley meets Thursdays, 7:00 a.m., Wildhorse Golf Club Information Series. He said that he will spend about five minutes at most meetings discussing Rotary common knowledge, which he said, "isn't so common." Topics will include rules for bringing a guest, how the Rotarian of the Year is selected, what is done for the Club by the District, how policies and procedures are enacted, and how the DaCab, Rotary website works . Larry said that a new club must have 20 members to receive its Charter. He recognized two RCGV Charter members who were present at the meeting; Jim Frey and Melinda Margolis.

In the absence of Mike Peterson, Jim Frey filled in as trivia and fine master. In honor of National Hamburger Day, Jim questioned the location of the Hamburger Hall of Fame. Seymour Wisconsin was the unknown answer. We also learned that American soldiers changed the name of the "hamburger" to the "Liberty Burger" during WWI, because of hamburger's German connotation. Another trivia note: fifty billion burgers are eaten each year in America.

The happy dollars flowed, first from speaker and former RCGV member Debra March, because of the marriage of her son. Judy Lloyd was happy that two of her Southern California friends are probably moving to Southern Nevada. Janet Pancoast was happy that she has been helping her son move to Southern Nevada from Northern California. Stacy Mulligan was happy that she undertook the ultimate conditioning program, was able to walk away, and, despite the pain, made it to the Club meeting. George Baggott was happy that he is leaving for three weeks in Ohio, and Art Macarios was happy that he has celebrated his 51st anniversary. Bob Dworkin recounted that he worked with a junior basketball program in Torrance for 15 years, and recently one of his former players recognized him at a Henderson event. The two enjoyed a happy reunion.

PDG Larry had a dammit dollar following his recent return from Cabo, Mexico. The Southwest airline computers fouled up the company's flight schedule. After becoming marooned in Los Angeles, Larry and his wife rented a car to finish their trip. Dave Jochman is still "in the game" in a big way. Dave just went over 2,400 hours of flying in his log book. Finally, Past President Duane was joyful that their obstetrician had allowed him a big role in delivering his wife's recent baby.

Program chair Gerry Holinski introduced the day's speaker, Henderson Councilwoman Debra March. She has been a Nevada resident for 40 years, and a Henderson resident for 25 of those years. In 2013, she was named the Public Official of the Year. She was a Rotarian in Ely and in Henderson. March reported that Henderson's population is approaching three hundred thousand.

"Henderson is a full service city with one of the lowest property taxes in the country," March told us. "It was first settled during World War II as a source for the mining of magnesium. The City was incorporated in 1953." The City has been highly acclaimed, according to March, as one of the top 100 cities in the country for starting a business, The City is bicycle and pedestrian friendly, and Henderson has a built a park within a half mile of every residence.

March gave the audience a briefing of current Henderson developments, including new units at Lake Las Vegas, Union Village, and the 200- bed Henderson Hospital, scheduled to open in the fall. She told the Club about plans to narrow Boulder Highway for pedestrian safety, and about the coming massive commercial Toronto Bakery.

"Henderson needs better transit services," she explained. "Each day an estimated 78,000 leave Henderson for work, as opposed to approximately 45,000 who come into Henderson for work. Debra serves on the Regional Transportation Commission, and she expressed her happiness that Henderson is on track for a number of road and infrastructure upgrades.

Following Debra's program, she pulled a raffle ticket belonging to Art Macarios. Art hoping to draw a \$576 joker, but instead pulled a jack, winning \$10. Pres Bob dismissed the meeting at 8:20 a.m.

Foundation Chair Susan Johnson Asking Members for Paul Harris Contribution Points to Award Former Member and Diseased Brother

A couple weeks ago former RCGV member Mike Denley wrote a check for \$1,000 to honor his diseased brother with a Paul Harris Fellowship. Mike's brother was tragically killed last year in a traffic collision. Foundation Chair Susan Johnson is proposing that Mike be awarded is first Paul Harris and that the \$410 that he had contributed to the Foundation, while an active member, be combined with his \$1,000 and Susan is asking for members to transfer recognition points that they have accrued to Mike and his diseased brother so both could become Paul Harris Fellows. According to Susan, Mike is considering rejoining RCGV. Those willing to share their recognition points are asked to contact Susan.

Guests

Henderson Councilwoman Debra March - Speaker No Visiting Rotarians

Visiting Rotarians